
 

May 3, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Veterans Memorial Bridge Safety Enhancements, CR-535 in fiscal 
year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of Middlesex, located at 75 
Bayard Street, New Brunswick, NJ 08901. 

The funding would be used for improvements to the Veterans Memorial Bridge where CR-535 
Main Street / Washington Road connects South River Borough with the Borough of Sayreville. 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would enhance vehicular, 
pedestrian, and cyclist safety by modifying the road, physically separating bike lanes, and adding 
new sidewalks on the north side of the roadway. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
5305(a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Bonnie Watson Coleman 

Member of Congress 

 

 
 
 
 


